                                                EAST HARDIN MIDDLE SCHOOL

                            SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS

                                                                      (MINUTES)

                                           GLENDALE, KY       MARCH 11, 2009

The East Hardin Middle School Site Based Decision Making Council met at East Hardin Middle School at  4:00  P.M., on the    11th      day of                 March__             2009,

With the following members present:

(1.)  Paul C. Connelly, Jr.      (2.)  Mary Carruthers      (3.)  Todd Haydon      (4.)  Bonnie Dezern-Olson      (5.)  Melissa Hardin     (6.)  Diana Glenn      (7.)  Dwayne Mollison  
Call to Order  - Mr. Paul Connelly called the meeting to order.    

SY 08-09 Order #14  -  Approval of the November 12, 2008 Regular SBDM Meeting Minutes  – The motion was made by Mary Carruthers and seconded by Dwayne Mollison to approve the minutes of the November 12, 2008 Regular SBDM Meeting as presented.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the minutes were approved.

Recognition of Visitors   -   Gail Crain  -  Climate Committee

                                                                     Textbook Committee

                                               Jennifer Hobbs  -  SBDM Liaison (Central Office)

Committee Reports

Budget  -  Ms. Rogers included the school’s local financial report for February in the SBDM Council’s packet along with a copy of each activity account listed in our Board PPA money.  The teachers have been informed that they have until the end of March to spend their PPA money or it will be reallocated.  Discussion followed.

CATS Prep  -  No Report.

Climate  -  Gail Crain reported the Climate Committee has started discussing ideas for Field Day.  The tentative date for Field Day is May 27th.  Ms. Crain will start making contacts to the vendors of the inflatables and dunking booth after Spring Break. 

Curriculum/Professional Development  -  Mr. Connelly reported for Judy Boyd in regards to the meeting the committee had last week.  Twenty-four (24) hours of Professional Development will still be required for next year.  The break down for East Hardin’s 24 hours is as follows:

1)  6 hours  -  Mandatory District-wide P.D. in October

2)  6 hours  -  Thoughtful Ed.

3) 12 hours  -  Literacy First 

Mary Carruthers inquired for the Related Arts Teachers if they are required to take the entire 12 hours of Literacy First since they meet with their respective groups throughout the year and get P.D. hours through those meetings.  Also, if the teachers take the 12 hours of Literacy First during the summer will the teachers still be required to give up their planning time throughout the year in order to meet concerning Literacy First?  Discussion followed.

Scheduling  -  Mr. Connelly reported that Melanie Reynolds is currently working on a skeleton type master schedule for next year.

Technology  - No Report.          

Textbook  -  Gail Crain reported they are still reviewing the math textbook samples which are on display in the teacher’s workroom.  Ms. Carla Wallace is our liaison with the Central Office.  Ms. Wallace attended a meeting on March 10th at the Central Office where Mr. Robert King, Associate Superintendant of Instruction, and other middle school math teachers were in attendance.  The decision was made at this meeting to narrow the vendor selection down to two.  They are Holt and Prentice Hall.  A representative from each of these companies will visit all the middle schools and make a presentation.  Ms. Wallace is also talking with Central Hardin High School’s math department to discuss what they will be adopting at the high school level.  The final decision has not been made and probably will not be made until the end of April or first of May.

Discuss Roundtable Meeting with Board of Education – Mr. Connelly informed the Council that there is a meeting scheduled for next Tuesday, March 17th, with the Board of Education members.  Mr. Connelly asked how many council members were planning on attending.  The following members stated they are planning to attend:  1) Diana Glenn, teacher   2) Mary Carruthers, teacher                    3) Todd Haydon, teacher   4) Dwayne Mollison, parent.  Mr. Connelly included in the SBDM Council member’s packet copies of some talking points for this roundtable discussion along with some brainstorming ideas.  Discussion followed.                                           

Correspondence – None.

New Business – Mr. Connelly informed the council of the results of the teacher members election for next year.  Our teacher representatives for next year are:

1) Mary Carruthers

2) Diana Glenn

3) Todd Haydon

4) Brent Wagoner – Alternate

Lisa Britt, our PTSA President, is currently working on the parent representative election for next year.

Other – None.

SY 08-09 Order #15  -  Motion to Adjourn the March 11, 2009 Regular SBDM Meeting – The motion was made by Melissa Hardin and seconded by Todd Haydon to adjourn the March 11, 2009 Regular SBDM meeting.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the meeting was adjourned.

                                    Signed____________________________________________

                                                               Paul C. Connelly, Jr.             Chairperson

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Todd Haydon                        Vice-Chairperson             

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Bonnie Dezern-Olson           Elected Alternate Chairperson

